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The following is a list of modifications that were required to be made to the draft proposed rule in order 
to obtain an exception to the Regulator Moratorium and to comply with the Legislative Services Agency’s 
drafting guidelines.  In order to proceed with this rulemaking action, the following modifications, as 
identified below and incorporated in the modified draft proposed rule attached to this document, must 
be incorporated into the Commission’s proposed rule.  

1. Change: Deleted 675 IAC 30-3-4.1(d) which required mandatory waiting periods upon failure of
an examination to obtain a boiler and pressure vessel inspector license.
Reason: This was done upon request of the Office of Management and Budget to bring in line
with the current requirements. This was modified to prevent unnecessary burdens to obtain a
license if someone has met the minimum standards.

2. Change: Repealed 675 IAC 12-3-13(h), which eliminated the fee brought over to 675 IAC 12-3-
4(b) in the variance rule.
Reason: This was done upon request of the Office of the Indiana Attorney General and the
Legislative Services Agency as 675 IAC 12-3-13 was also being modified in the draft proposed
variance rule. To simplify the rulemaking process, it is now proposed that all modifications to
675 IAC 12-3-13 all be made in this rulemaking action. Therefore, this merely brings this
modification over from the draft proposed variance rule.

3. Change: Made style changes and grammar corrections throughout the draft proposed rule.
Reason: This was done upon request of the Legislative Services Agency as rules are required to
comply with their style guidelines.




